
 

 
 

 
Thachana School’s Declaration of No Gift Policy 

 
      ********************************** 

    
  In reference to the Office of Basic Education Commission’s policy of imposing 
upon the affiliated agencies the abidance to the first paragraph of Section 128 of the Organic 
Act on Anti – Corruption, B.E.2561 (2018), which forbids state officials from accepting assets 
or any other benefits that may be calculated in monetary value from any person except for 
those assets or benefits that may be entitled to such person under the laws, regulations or 
rules permitted by virtue of law, unless the acceptance of assets or other benefits is on 
ethical basis under the criteria and amount as prescribed by the NACC.   
  Acknowledging and appreciating the policy, Thachana school, a state agency 
that runs basic education, adjures its teachers and other school personnel to reject and be 
intolerant of corruption. Simultaneously, the school prescribes a preventive measure against 
corruption and misconducts, and, in addition, reinforces the school personnel’s social value, 
attitude, consciousness, and behaviors in order to avert any actions adversely affecting the 
performance of their duties, to reinforce discipline, virtue, morality as well as to maintain 
professional ethics. Tha Chana school thereby prescribes the policy prohibiting all the 
personnel of the school from giving and receiving any gifts in the performance of their public 
duties (No Gift Policy). The details of the policy run as follows.  
  1. The school director and all the school’s teachers and personnel are to 
refrain from giving and receiving every kind of gift from the outsiders who visit the school.   
  2. The school director and all the school’s teachers and personnel are not to 
seek any unlawful gifts or benefits.  
  3. Traditional expressions of congratulations, goodwill, welcome or 
condolences on different occasions should be in the form of signed greeting card, well – 
wishers notebook, condolence card, or should be on social media instead of gift giving.  
 

It is hereby publicly announced. 
 

   Issued on June 23rd, 2025.  
                                                      
                                                  
           (Mr.Kanoksak Chayyim) 
       Director of Thachana School 

 


